
Trails and Blueways Council 
Meeting Agenda 

August 27, 2024, at 6:30PM 
George Hellwig Administration Building 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
1. Call to Order  
2. Pledge of Allegiance 
3. Administrative Business Items, 5 min. 

a. Resolutions for Remote Participation, if any 
b. Approval of July 23, 2024, Meeting Minutes 
c. Acceptance of August 20, 2024, PHNST Subcommittee Notes 
d. Additional Resolutions, if any 

 
4. Citizen’s Time, 10 min. 
 
5. County Agency Representative’s Time and Presentation Items, 20 min. 

a. Parks and Recreation 
i. FLAP Grant Gap Study Update, David Kroeger 
ii. Landfill Trail Update, Patti Pakkala 
iii. Dove’s Landing Design Update, Patti Pakkala 
iv. Rocky Branch Bridge Replacement, Patti Pakkala 

b. Transportation 
i. Status of Trail along Hoadly Road over Gas Line, Bryce Barrett 
ii. General Transportation Department Updates, Bryce Barrett 

c. Planning 
i. General Planning Department Updates, Yolanda Hipski 

 
6. Community Development Applications, 10 min. 

a. Thomas Farm Update, Patti Pakkala 
 

7. Presentation Items/Reports, 30 min. 
a. Broad Run Greenway Presentation, David Kroeger 
b. Capital Improvement Funding FY25 - Project, Janet Bartnik 
c. Capital Improvement Project Priorities by District, any who are ready 

 
8. Organization Representative's Time, 10 min. 
9. Member's Time, 20 min. 
10. Meeting Recap, 5 min.  

a. Upcoming meetings: 
i. TBD – September 16/17/18 – Powell’s Creek Crossing Stakeholder Meeting 
ii. September 18 – Gap Study Stakeholder Meeting (Occoquan - Gap 1) 
iii. September 21 - Parks Commission Bus Tour (indoor facilities focused) 
iv. September 24 – TBC regular monthly meeting 
v. September 25 – Gap Study Stakeholder Meeting (Potomac - Gaps 2 & 3) 

11. Adjourn 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Development Application – Additional Information 
 
When accessing the following links, please click on “planning-review package” to view the application; the 
files are very large and may take time to open.  
 

Manassas Mall (10 acres, 1,041 MF units and 47,036 sf retail) - link located at: 
https://egcss.pwcgov.org/SelfService#/plan/be6f9c79-1ad9-4ddd-91bf-421d2a3f8dc9 
 
Thomas Farm at Bristow Station (80 acres, 355 mixed SF & TH units) - link located at: 
https://egcss.pwcgov.org/SelfService#/plan/a59fa241-7681-49b7-9175-cfe3e4995ed3?tab=attachments 
 
Belmont Bay PRA & SUP – links located at: 
PRA:  https://egcss.pwcgov.org/SelfService#/plan/cd703f66-90c1-4e56-8418-ab0c8ccf8799 
SUP:  https://egcss.pwcgov.org/SelfService#/plan/c7c0d63f-abd0-430b-a28d-8d4483c07f27 

 
  

https://egcss.pwcgov.org/SelfService#/plan/be6f9c79-1ad9-4ddd-91bf-421d2a3f8dc9
https://egcss.pwcgov.org/SelfService#/plan/a59fa241-7681-49b7-9175-cfe3e4995ed3?tab=attachments
https://egcss.pwcgov.org/SelfService#/plan/cd703f66-90c1-4e56-8418-ab0c8ccf8799
https://egcss.pwcgov.org/SelfService#/plan/c7c0d63f-abd0-430b-a28d-8d4483c07f27
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                 Prince William County 
TRAILS AND BLUEWAYS COUNCIL 

Advisors to the Board of County Supervisors 
 

Meeting Minutes 
July 23, 2024; 6:30 PM 
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At Large Amy Latalladi-Fulton    
Bill McCarty    

Brentsville Liz Cronauer    
Catherine O’Connor    

Coles Mike DePue    
Joe Marshall    

Gainesville Duane Martin    
Ken Johnson    

Neabsco Jason Williams    
Rich Wilson    

Occoquan Eileen Sheridan    
Neil Nelson    

Potomac Steven Cover    
Bill Selfridge    

Woodbridge David Brickley    
Lynda Silverstrand    

 
Staff persons David Kroeger, Patti Pakkala, and DPR Deputy Director Janet Bartnik were present.  Ed 
DeLeon and Amarjit Riat attended virtually. 
 
Call to Order  
The meeting was called to order by Liz Cronauer at 6:33 PM. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
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Administrative: 
• Resolution 24-14 allowing virtual attendance by Ken Johnson was approved through a motion by 

David and seconded by Duane.   
• June 25, 2024, T&BC minutes were approved through a motion by Lynda and seconded by 

David. 
• July 5 Site Visit Notes were approved through a motion by Neil and seconded by Steven. 
• July 17 PHNST Subcommittee Notes were approved through a motion by Eileen and seconded by 

David. 
• Ken Johnson was introduced as the new T&BC member from the Gainesville district.  He is 

currently living in Haymarket after spending four decades in Manassas.  While in Manassas, he 
participated in its Recreation and Parks Committee and then as a Planning Commissioner and 
creating the Manassas Bike and Trail Plan.  He brings a strong background in land use and enjoys 
biking.  The T&BC is now at full strength (16 positions filled) for the first time in several years. 

• Following up on discussions from the June T&BC meeting, a resolution was brought forward 
asking the Board of Supervisors to review Proffer legislation with our local state legislators in 
order to achieve a better balance between contributions by developers and impacts of new 
populations on trails, parks and open space in Prince William County  The resolution (Res. 24-15) 
was discussed, slightly edited and then approved unanimously among the 12 T&BC members 
present. 

 
Citizen’s Time.   

• There were no citizens present at the meeting. 
 
County Agency Representatives 
 
PWC Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR).  Janet Bartnik, Patti Pakkala, David Kroeger, Ed 
DeLeon 

• Patti reported that DPR had hired a new principal planner, Robert Boyd.  She is hopeful the 
increased staff will contribute to more progress on trails work. 

• Ed DeLeon (project manager) and Amarjit Riat (projects division chief), reported on progress on 
the studies and design of the Powell’s Crossing project.  A few slides highlighting the features 
under consideration were shown.  Ed promised to provide an early copy of the three concepts 
under consideration in the next week or so to the T&BC for comments and then further 
discussion at the August 20 PHNST meeting and September 24 T&BC meeting.  The goal is to 
select one concept to take forward to public stakeholder meetings in the Fall. 

 
PWC Transportation.   

• No Report. 
 
PWC Planning.   

• No Report. 
 
Community Development Applications 

• No applications were reviewed. 
•  
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Presentations/Reports.  
 
Interesting Sidewalks, Janet Bartnik, Mike McCormack 

• Janet introduced Mike McCormack, her former boss in Colorado, who described their efforts to 
make paths to school more interesting.  They added single track sidewalks in parallel to normal 
sidewalks that could be transited for a more interesting and exciting ride.  This led to more kids 
bicycling to school than walking in Eagle, Colorado.  The approach has caught on in other towns. 

• Janet then showed a video supplied by Rich from Bentonville, Arkansas showing the paved and 
armored Masterpiece mountain bike trails throughout that town.  These are supported by 
funding from Walmart but argue that paved trails pay for themselves in 4 years versus yearly 
maintenance. 

• The moral of these examples was to look for ways to add interest and fun to the trails we 
advocate for to draw more users outside and beyond their simple mobility needs. 

 
Organization Representatives’ Time 
 
Greater Prince William Trails Coalition (GPWTC). Eileen Sheridan 

• The NVRC Fall Trails Summit will be spread over two days in September.  A virtual half-day 
meeting will take place on September 5th from 10 AM to 1 PM and an in-person half-day 
meeting will take place on September 9th at Lubber Run Community Center in Arlington from 
9:30 PM to 1 PM.  A one-page registration sheet with a QR code is attached.  Or one can register 
at www.novaregion.org/1595/2024-Recreational-Trails-Summit. 

 
Prince William Trails & Streams Coalition (PWTSC).  

• No report. 
 
Mid Atlantic Off-Road Enthusiasts (MORE).   

• No report 
 
Trails Keepers.  Catherine O’Connor 

• No report 
 
Members’ Time: 

• The meeting adjourned to a work session.  Janet provided an updated summary of our plan with 
discussion points prior to the meeting. (attached)  

• Each member brought forward observations, comments and ideas on how to move forward on 
our plans.  Some of the ideas discussed included: 

o T&BC is not well-known in the county – need more public exposure. 
o There is no “Top 10” list of trails in Prince William County – would help publicize trails 

and parks. 
o T&BC needs to make material available for new T&BC members that include documents 

and explain acronyms. 
o $1M insurance requirement in Volunteer Stewardship Agreement is a stumbling block. 
o Need to build on the success of the Occoquan Greenway in its working with and support 

to the Lake Ridge HOA.  This needs to be duplicated throughout the county when 
working on new trails, easements, and agreements. 

o Data Centers pose major challenges since they take prime open space but don’t result in 
people needing trails. 

https://www.novaregion.org/1595/2024-Recreational-Trails-Summit
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o Blueways must get more focus. 
o T&BC members need to work together by district to create priority lists of SUPs, 

recreational trails and blueways.  These will enable targeted planning and funding. 
o While district priorities are key, the TBC also needs to look at overall County trail 

systems to get the big picture. 
o Visual high-level schedules for incomplete or proposed trails will provide tools for 

targeting and planning trail efforts and funding.  CIP Funding plans should now focus 
over 6 years with increasing asks as progress is made.  For example, finish the 
connection of Powell's Creek Trail to Route 1 would be one segment of the Powell’s 
Creek Greenway trail. 

 
Meeting Recap: 

• None 
 
Next meeting agenda items: 

• August meeting agenda items should be forwarded to Liz, Amy, or Joe by August 12th. 
• We expect to hear an update on the Broad Run Greenway from David K. and Patti. 
• We also expect to hear the PHNST subcommittee’s observations on the Powell Creek 

concepts. 
• Having prioritized lists by districts will enable pulling together CIP funding requests at the 

meeting.   
 

Next meetings: 
• At Hellwig:  Full T&BC – August 27th at 6:30 PM. 
• At Hellwig:  PHNST S/C – August 20th at 2 PM. 

 
Adjourn: The meeting adjourned at 9:12 PM based on motion by Lynda, seconded by Neil. 



MOTION: David Brickley 

SECOND: Duane Martin 

July 23, 2024 
Regular Meeting 
Res. No. 24-14

RE: APPROVE KEN JOHNSON'S REQUEST TO PARTICIPATE REMOTELY 
THROUGH ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATION MEANS 

ACTION: 

WHEREAS, the Prince William County Trails and Blueways Council adopted a 
policy pursuant to Section 2.2-3708.2, VA Code Ann., to allow for remote participation by 
Members of the Council, and 

WHEREAS, in accordance with the Council’s policy, Ken Johnson notified the 
Chair that they (the member) are requesting permission from the Council to electronically 
participate at the Council’s May 28, 2024, Meeting; and 

WHEREAS, the member certified (Check A or B);  

A. ___ __ the Member is unable to attend the meeting due to (i) a temporary or 
permanent disability or other medical condition that prevents the Member’s 
physical attendance or (ii) a family member’s medical condition that 
requires the member to provide care for such family member, thereby 
preventing the member’s physical attendance; OR

B. _XXX_ the Member is unable to attend the meeting due to the following 
specifically identified personal matter: (specify) out of town

AND the Member has not already participated electronically due to a 
personal reason in excess of two meetings this calendar year or 25 
percent of the meetings held per calendar year rounded up to the next 
whole number, whichever is greater; and

WHEREAS, the remote location from which the Member plans to 
electronically participate is his residence; and this remote location will/will not 
(underline one) be open to the public; and 

WHEREAS the Member verifies that the Member’s participation in 
any closed session of the meeting shall remain confidential and not be disclosed to any 
unauthorized persons or entities; and 

Prince William County 
TRAILS AND BLUEWAYS COUNCIL 

Advisors to the Board of County Supervisors 
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WHEREAS, pursuant to the Council’s policy, a request for electronic 
participation from a remote location shall be approved unless participation violates the 
Council’s policy or any provisions of the Virginia Freedom of Information Act; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Prince William County 
Trails and Blueways Council does approve the request to participate in the meeting through 
electronic communication means in accordance with the Council’s policy; a quorum of the 
Council was physically assembled at one primary or central meeting location; and 
arrangements were made for the voice of the Member to be heard by all persons at the 
primary or central meeting location. 

Votes: 
Ayes:   10 
Nays:  0
Absent from Vote:   0
Absent from Meeting: 6



 
Prince William County 

Advisors to the Board of County Supervisors 
 

 
MOTION:  Steven Cover 
 
SECOND:  Duane Martin 

July 23, 2024  
Regular Meeting  
Res. No. 24-15 

  
RE:   DEVELOPER PROFFER INCONSISTENCY FOR RECREATIONAL TRAILS, PARKS, 
AND OPEN SPACE 
 

ACTION: 

 
WHEREAS, The County has received applications for a significant number of new 

residential developments based upon changes that were approved in the 2023 update to the Land Use 
Chapter of the Prince William County Comprehensive Plan, and 

 
WHEREAS, monetary contributions for Parks and Open Space to provide 

recreational facilities for the new residents of new subdivisions are being calculated in an inconsistent 
manner using criteria generated by the individual developer rather than by the county or state, resulting 
in widely varying contributions, or the conclusion by the applicant that no contribution at all is 
necessary to mitigate the impact of the new residents in an area, and 

 
WHEREAS, this problem affects monetary contributions to Recreational Trails, 

Parks, and Open Space, and potentially leaves the funding for resources to provide these public services 
to substantial numbers of new residents totally up to the existing taxpayers, which could eventually 
result in increases in taxes or a substantial decrease in the quality and availability of public services, and 

 
WHEREAS, the legal basis for this inconsistency appears to be based upon the 

applicants’ individual interpretation of state law: Section 15.2-2303.4 of the Code of Virginia,  
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Trails and Blueways Council 

recommends that the County’s Board of Supervisors requests interpretation by state lawmakers and 
possible changes to the above referenced law to ensure that there is a balance between contributions by 
developers and the impacts of the new population on Parks and Open Space and other public services. 
 

Votes: 
Ayes:   12 
Nays:   0 
Absent from Vote: 0 
Absent from Meeting: 4 

 
For Information: 
County Attorney 

 
 

 



     Parks and Recreation 
Seth Hendler-Voss, Director 

14420 Bristow Road, Manassas, VA 20112 • 703-792-7060 | www.pwcparks.org 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
At its December 2023 meeting, the Trails and Blueways Council (TBC) created a set of goals for 2024. Goals 
were bucketed and a work plan to address the goals was developed in January.  TBC meeting agendas have 
attempted to make progress on the goals.  For the July 2024 work session, TBC members are asked to reflect 
on the goals and progress and provide input and feedback that will guide agenda planning for the 
remainder of the calendar year. 
 
DISCUSSION 
The TBC’s goals for 2024, with progress and staff reflection, are: 
 

1. Explore, collect, and warehouse information about existing community trails and other “low-
hanging fruit” that could be added to the county trail system without significant costs or 
effort. Find ways to utilize volunteers to make some of these realities. (A comprehensive 
county-wide trails plan, unconstrained) 

 
We’ve explored and mapped many opportunities for future trails on First Friday Hikes with the 
Greater Prince William Trails Coalition.  Staff provided several Greenway trail presentations as GIS 
data was confirmed via field work in an effort to get all TBC members comfortable with trails outside 
their respective districts.  We’ve invested a great deal of effort into collecting information on all 
NVRC’s identified ‘gaps’ in the PHNST as it passes through Prince William County.  Staff continues to 
confirm trail and easement locations are accurately documented in the County’s GIS system in 
preparation for the development of the Countywide Trails Plan. 
 
A stewardship agreement has been developed and approved for use administratively that allows for 
volunteer groups to work cooperatively with DPR’s Maintenance and Operations Trails Crew to build 
trails when they are able to maintain what is built.  
 
While staff continues to make progress on funded trail development projects (shared use paths, 
PHNST segments, Metz Wetland Boardwalk, Neabsco Greenway, Broad Run Greenway, etc), 
volunteers have added both new trail (Andrew Leitch Park, Long Park) and new trail opportunities 
(Braemar Park Loop) to Prince William County’s natural surface trail inventory.  This volunteer 
stewardship initiative isn’t without challenges – it is limited to natural surface trails, involves 
significant ongoing commitment from volunteers, and is a new system with kinks to be worked out.  
It is, however, showing promise. 
 
Reflection:  Is there more community trail data that you feel you need to assist you in serving the 
TBC’s purpose? 
 

 
 

Meeting Date: July 23, 2024 
Agenda Title: GOALS PROGRESS UPDATE 

Requested Action: Consider progress on Council goals and provide feedback 
Staff Lead: Janet Bartnik, Deputy Director 

http://www.pwcparks.org/


 
2. Interface with other groups to connect our trails and planned trails to Fairfax County, 

Stafford County, Loudoun County, and the National Capital Region. 
 
Connections with nonprofit organizations have strengthened as both TBC members and staff 
regularly attend organization meetings such as GPWTC, NVRC, Fredericksburg Area MPO-CTAC, and 
more.  Connections with agencies, such as VDOT, PWW (formerly PWCSA), Stafford County, and 
others exist and/or are developing.  A list of potential connecting groups was drafted in June with 
input from staff and the TBC.   
 
This list needs both further development and finalization and attention to the relationships it 
proposes. As well, an earlier effort to identify potential connections relating to the “where” began 
and will need more definition as the Countywide Trails Plan progresses. 
 

3. Encourage volunteer efforts for maintaining more PWC trails using new PWC approved 
methodology. 

 
As reported above, a stewardship agreement has been developed and approved for use 
administratively.  Volunteers have added both new trails (Andrew Leitch Park, Long Park) and new 
trail opportunities (Braemar Park Loop) to Prince William County’s natural surface trail inventory. 
 
Reflection:  Is the existing stewardship agreement working well for the organizations using it?  Are 
there specific opportunities with new groups that should be explored? 
 

4. Support and encourage PWC CIP additions for trails outside of bonds and additional trail 
maintenance funds. 
 
Advocacy efforts by the TBC and groups like the GPWTC resulted in the addition of funding for both 
capital and operating support for trails to the County’s FY25 budget.  Staff notes that next steps 
include the identification of priority trails projects (of all types) by District.  This identification will 
help with the development of the Countywide Trails Plan and Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) 
projects. 
 
Reflection:  Can you commit to working with your District teammate to identify and prioritize trails 
projects in your magisterial district? 
 

5. Finish arranging plans and approaches for gaps in PHNST. Establish a traceable schedule to 
track in future years completing in 2031. 

 
The FLAP grant-funded gap analysis study is just kicking off.  Since that is not yet complete, there are 
a few segments without formal alignments, including those under review by the consultants and the 
Potomac Shores to Dumfries segment.  A schedule can be developed although it would be 
aspirational as necessary funding cannot be guaranteed. 

 
6. Encourage and track changes and updates to the Occoquan Greenway culminating in 

completion of this route from McCoart to Occoquan in 2025. 
 

The Occoquan Greenway is progressing more swiftly as design is finalized.  Staff will be bidding 
Segments 2 and 6 together shortly.  Route changes are being tracked by staff. 
 
 Reflection:  With this moving along well, what level of attention does the TBC require of this in 
terms of meeting agenda time? 

 
  



 
 

7. Inventory and identify gaps and approaches toward completion of the Broad Run Greenway. 
8. Inventory and identify gaps and approaches toward completion of the Neabsco Creek 

Greenway. 
9. Inventory and identify gaps and approaches toward completion of the Catharpin Creek 

Greenway. 
10. Inventory and identify gaps and approaches toward completion of the Powells Creek 

Greenway. 
11. Inventory and identify gaps and approaches toward completion of a Bull Run Loop trail in 

concert with Fairfax County. 
 

Schedule of presentations covering inventory, alignment, and gaps for the following Greenways: 
• Broad Run Greenway (partial presentation) – held October 2023 
• Catharpin Greenway – held February 2024 
• Powell’s Creek Greenway – held March 2024 
• Neabsco Greenway – held April 2024 
• Bull Run Loop – TBD 
• Broad Run Greenway (comprehensive presentation) – tentatively targeting August 2024 

  
12. Develop maps, plans, and approaches for one or more blueways in the county. 

 
Mike DePue provided a presentation of blueways opportunities and challenges last August.  Staff is 
getting up to speed on these opportunities.  Staff plans to incorporate this into the Countywide 
Trails Plan. 
 

13. Develop two prioritized lists for each district of recreational trails and bike/pedestrian trails. 
Get buy-in from each district’s supervisor for the list. 

 
In alignment with Goal 4 - Staff notes that next steps include the identification of priority trails 
projects (of all types) by District.  This identification will help with the development of the 
Countywide Trails Plan and Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) projects. 
 
Reflection:  Can you commit to working with your District teammate to identify and prioritize trails 
projects in your magisterial district? 

 
14. Encourage at least one trails or blueways ribbon cutting in each district. 

 
A ribbon cutting was celebrated for the Occoquan Greenway segment 3 bridge (Occoquan).  A 
ceremony for Brentsville Road / Dumfries Road will be held atop the pedestrian bridge crossing over 
234 on July 25 (Coles).  A groundbreaking for Featherstone’s PHNST segment is about to be 
scheduled (Woodbridge).  

 
15. Publicity / awareness of the TBC and its work 
16. Communication plan to keep Supervisors updated – formalize 

 
Eileen Sheridan drafted a communications plan adopted by the TBC in February.  TBC members are 
included in capital project updates emailed to their respective Supervisors. 
 
Reflection:  Is there more support that you require from staff to be able to communicate 
effectively with your Supervisor? 

 
17. Get more representation from the Potomac District especially since the potential for a park 

at cockpit point is coming closer 
 

There are two Council representatives appointed to represent the Potomac District. 
 



 
 
 
 

18. More signage / standardized signage 
 

Two types of signs have been discussed in TBC meetings – MTB signs at Long Park and interpretive 
trail signs at Discovery Trail.  Staff desires to wrap up the Park Entry Sign Refresh Project and get the 
DPR standards manual more complete in order to tackle this objective. 

 
19. Boat launch at Sinclair Mill site (with different language).   

 
Dove’s Landing Cultural and Natural Resources Park is now under design.  Design will focus on all 
elements of the existing Dove’s Landing Park and Sinclair Mill site.  The Preserve at Long Branch is 
not included since its development is the responsibility of the developer.  Improvements will be 
made in alignment with Board direction and as funding becomes available. 

 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
For information and discussion. 
 
STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION 
 
Janet Bartnik | (703) 792-3918 
JBartnik@pwcgov.org 
 

mailto:JBartnik@pwcgov.org


SAVE THE DATES!

Join the Northern Virginia Regional Commission and partner
organizations for the third annual Recreational Trails Summit. This
summit will focus on the planning and development of the region’s
trails and will be comprised of two, half-day events. Day 1 will be held
virtually and Day 2 will be held in-person at the Lubber Run
Community Center in Arlington, VA. Both sessions are open to all
government entities, advocates, trail users, and community members. 

MORE DETAILS AND REGISTRATION  INFO COMING SOON!

2024 NORTHERN VIRGINIA 
RECREATIONAL TRAILS SUMMIT

SEPT 5 AND 9
2024

SCAN TO LEARN MORE
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Virginia Passenger Rail Authority 

DJ Stadtler      919 East Main Street, Suite 2400   (804) 303-8700 
Executive Director     Richmond, Virginia 23219         www.vpra.virginia.gov 
 
  
 

July 30, 2024 
 
 
Mr. William Niedringhaus 
President 
Potomac Heritage Trail Association 
 
Re: Proposed Trail Connection Under CSX Rail Line at Pohick Creek 
 
Dear Mr. Niedringhaus, 
 
Thank you for contacting Virginia Passenger Rail Authority (VPRA) regarding Fairfax County’s 
proposed trail connection under the CSX rail line at Pohick Creek, just south of VRE’s Lorton 
Station.  
 
According to VPRA’s agreements with CSX, VPRA does not have the legal rights to unilaterally 
authorize recreational trails within the rail corridor. This specifically includes hiking or biking 
trails. You may read more about this topic on our website: 
https://vapassengerrailauthority.org/trail-recreational-use-in-vpra-owned-rail-corridors/ 
 
We understand that this trail connection is a priority for the Potomac Heritage Trail Association. 
If you wish to pursue permission from CSX and other stakeholders, the Commonwealth of Virginia 
has a designated process that you may use, which is described within the Department of Rail and 
Public Transportation (DRPT) HB2800 Report (2009). The process described in this report 
designates the Virginia Department of Conservation and Recreation (DCR) as the appropriate 
contact for navigating approval from CSX and other necessary stakeholders.  
 
We encourage you to carefully review the fact sheet on the VPRA trails website noted above. This 
fact sheet will link you to DRPT’s 2009 report. For further information, we recommend contacting 
Samantha Wangsgard, DCR’s Chief Environmental Planner: 
samantha.wangsgard@dcr.virginia.gov or (804) 401-6088.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://vapassengerrailauthority.org/trail-recreational-use-in-vpra-owned-rail-corridors/
mailto:samantha.wangsgard@dcr.virginia.gov
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Please feel free to e-mail or call Meredith Judy, VPRA Community Affairs Manager, if you have 
any additional questions: meredith.judy@vpra.virginia.gov or (804) 513-6427. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Gerica Goodman 
Director, External Affairs and Communications  
Virginia Passenger Rail Authority 
 
 
cc:  
Congressman Gerry Connolly 
Congressman Don Beyer 
Senator Scott Surovell 
Delegate Kathy Tran 
Delegate Rozia Henson 
Supervisor Dan Storck, Fairfax County 
Randy Selleck, DRPT 
Randy Marcus, CSX Transportation  
Samantha Wangsgard, VA Department of Conservation and Recreation 
Jill Kaneff, Northern Virginia Regional Commission  
Aimee Vosper, Fairfax County Parks 
Brendon Hanafin, Fairfax County Parks 
Martha Coello, Fairfax County DOT 
Jeri DeYoung, National Park Service 
Kevin Stanfield, National Park Service 
Kacie Dean, National Park Service 
Jennifer Wampler, Potomac Heritage National Scenic Trail 
Charlie Grymes, Prince William Conservation Alliance 
David Brickley, National Memorial Trail Alliance 
Jim Klein, Trails, Sidewalks, and Bikeways (TSB) Committee, Fairfax County 
 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:meredith.judy@vpra.virginia.gov


Trails and Blueways Council 
PHNST Subcommittee Work Session Notes 

August 20, 2024, at 2:00pm 
Hellwig Administration Building 
14420 Bristow Road, Manassas 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
1. Call to Order – David Brickley, Eileen Sheridan, Neil Nelson, Joe Marshall, and Liz Cronauer were 

present.  Staff present – Janet Bartnik, David Kroeger, and Robert Boyd.   
 

2. PHNST Gap Analysis Notes 
 
David Brickley welcomed Robert Boyd back to the team. 
 
Powell’s Creek Crossing: 
NORTH SIDE 
Concerns voiced that there need to be a workable solution to accessing the crossing from the north side of 
the Creek.  Potential access points include: 

- Lookout Point to the east has a beautiful view and sits about 20 feet above the water. 
- Second access point to the west is lower. 
- Third access point is on HOA property. 

 
Staff and consultants are scheduling a meeting with the HOA to discuss access points. 
 
David Brickley suggested that a boardwalk could be placed along the creek/HOA boundary from the 
crossing access points to Mussell Island area. 
 
Future parking is shown on the Leesylvania park master plan.  Planned is 30 spaces and a comfort station at 
that location. 
 
Liz Cronauer shared concern about the ability to build an access road to the crossing access points for 
construction access.  She suggested that the consultant address this in the planning project.  David Brickley 
stated that he has seen innovative ways to construct crossings in challenging situations. 
 
Members asked if there might need to be some study of historical assets if the state park has not yet done 
that. 
 
Discussion ensued related to how to segregate PHNST users from State Park users. 
 
Joe Marshall noted an interest in having at least two access points on the north side. 
 
SOUTH SIDE 
The developer is obligated to build a trail down the hill from the town center overlook.  The subcommittee 
would prefer that the trail not be that low and instead remain by the overlook.  Townhouses built north of 



the overlook have terraced ground that may be a challenge. This trail will intersect with the proposed access 
point near the service authority facility.   
 
Inform had the eastern access point coming from CSX ground.  Staff shared the route walked from the town 
center to the water, keeping off the railroad property, which they had explored after the concepts were 
drafted.  Discussion ensued related to concerns that the developer’s trail obligation be coordinated with the 
crossing design. 
 
It was suggested that the County determine what the accessibility goal is for the project and then to work on 
design to meet that goal. 
 
The subcommittee requested that staff define a mechanism by which the developer’s trail and the crossing 
access point determination are coordinated. 
 
David Brickley asked if the observation deck space could be expanded to accommodate special events. 
 
Dumfries Gaps: 
David Brickley shared that he had connected with Dominion Energy to discuss options for Possum Point.  He 
suggested Janet connect with Yolanda Green to learn more about what is being planned for the property. 
 
Liz Cronauer shared that she has been following the Town of Dumfries comprehensive plan update effort.  
Yolanda Hipski has also been following the effort and connected Liz to public input opportunities coming in 
September.  The plan is likely to be considered in January. 
 
FLAP Grant Update 
David Kroeger shared that the FLAP grant consultant will host stakeholder meetings in September.  The 
consultant has requested an extension into 2025. 
 
 
3. Adjourn 
 
The next meeting of the PHNST was scheduled for October 23 at 2pm.  Location in Hellwig TBD. 
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BACKGROUND 

The Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) has been afforded capital / park system expansion support 
via voter support of a 2019 bond issue that included funding for: 

- Occoquan Greenway $ 5,000,000 
- Neabsco Greenway $ 3,500,000 
- Trails and Open Space Acquisition $ 2,000,000 
- Howison Homestead Soccer Complex $ 6,000,000 
- George Hellwig Turfed Soccer Fields $ 3.000.000 
- Powell’s Creek Crossing $ 9,500,000 
- Fuller Heights Park $ 6,000,000 
- Neabsco District New Park $ 6,000,000 

In recent years, DPR has received increased funding for maintenance improvements through the Capital 
Maintenance Program (an operating expense line) and the Building and Facilities Program.  Dedicated 
capital funding for park system expansionary projects has not been available to the Department.  

At its April 2024 FY25 budget meetings, the Board of County Supervisors (BOCS) approved the allocation of 
$1,000,000 in capital project funding to trails projects for FY25. The Departments of Transportation and 
Parks & Recreation have planned to work together to identify the best project for implementation.  Staff 
desires your input and feedback on the listed projects below to assist in project selection. 

Projects funded since the TBC’s last review of capital improvement projects include: 
- Neabsco Creek ADA Parking to the Boardwalk
- Lake Ridge Cotton Mill Trail Development – an alternate design is anticipated to meet budget

constraints

PROJECTS 
Staff has been asked to ensure that projects are associated with mobility goals for the County.  The 
following projects are presented for discussion and feedback. 

1. PHNST Neabsco Regional Park (Metz) Wetland Preserve Boardwalk

This project has been planned to connect the Neabsco Creek Boardwalk to Leesylvania Park and is a
key segment of the PHNST.  The project is shovel-ready and is underfunded due to structural
changes made to the boardwalk during design.  An LWCF grant was awarded and is awaiting BOCS
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acceptance that will enable the County to complete a portion of the trail.  Because the design allows 
for a step-down at any point, the project can be extended as funding allows.  The current funding 
gaps have been projected to be roughly $4M. 

2. River Heritage Boulevard Trail Improvement

The project would provide improved bike facilities along River Heritage Boulevard from Route 1 to
River Ridge Boulevard. River Heritage. The project will complete the final gap providing dedicated
bike facilities from Route 1 to Potomac Shores.

3. Veterans Park Connection

This project will create a trail connection between Veteran’s Park and Route 1 through Jefferson
Park. The proposed trail is part of the Planned Marumsco Creek Greenway and would provide
increased access from planned mixed use areas of the North Woodbridge Small Area Plan to
regional park amenities.

4. Country Club Drive Shared Use Path

This project will close the gap between the Montclair community and the existing trail network along
Waterway Drive to the Route 234 shared use path.  The path would be from Waterway Drive to
Route 234.

5. Dawson Beach Road Shared Use Path

This project would be built from Course View Way to the Entrance to Occoquan Bay National Wildlife
Refuge with the goal of providing the first segment of bike/ped facilities along Dawson Beach Road
and connecting Belmont Bay residents to the refuge (and the future PHNST section) and Veterans
Park.

6. Aden Road Joplin Bike/Ped Facilities

Facilities from Bristow Road to Joplin Road/Future PW Forest Park Trailhead. The project would
evaluate potential bike/pedestrian facilities that could provide a connection to the Independence
Nontraditional School and a proposed future PWFP trailhead.

7. Kahns Road Path/Sidewalk

This is a potential Safe Routes to Schools opportunity from Black Forest Drive to Marshall
Elementary. The trail would connect to existing sidewalk north of Black Forest Drive.

8. Maplewood Drive Gap

This Project would evaluate the opportunity to fill existing gaps in the pedestrian network between
Joseph Reading Park and Route 28 and coincides with recommendations from the Yorkshire
Multimodal Corridor Study.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

For Council information and discussion. 

STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION 

Janet Bartnik | (703) 792-3918 
JBartnik@pwcgov.org 
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